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WEEKEND MASS TIMES
Saturday	 4:00 pm
Sunday	 9:00 am

WEEKDAY MASS TIMES
Tuesday	 8:00 am
Wednesday	 8:00 am
Thursday	 8:30 am
Friday	 8:00 am

all saints
Catholic Church & School

Love God • Serve Others • Form Disciples

January 11 & January 12, 2025;
The Baptism of Our Lord

Mark 9:7

The heavens

were opened and

the voice of the Father

thundered: This is my

beloved Son, listen 

to him.

Image: young-catholics.com

You are my beloved Son; with you I am well pleased.

http://allsaintscr.com
http://facebook.com/AllSaintsCedarRapidsIowa
http://instagram.com/allsaintscr
https://www.youtube.com/@allsaintscatholicchurchinc9029
http://young-catholics.com
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Margaret Kolash, Brenna, Riahanna, Alueigh, Steve & Family, and > Yayan Mangibin.

To add a name call Dan Alpers, at 363-6130, ext. 100. Names will be listed for four weeks
and may be renewed. >, Recently deceased will be listed for two weeks.

The Catholic Catechism states that “Jesus’ immersion in the water is a sign for all human 
beings of the need to die to themselves to do God’s will.” In other words, as baptized Catholics 
Stewards, there is only one gift that we need to give to Jesus – the gift of ourselves. Surrender 
yourself to God, place your trust in Him and allow the Holy Spirit to work through you for the 
greater glory of God.

Please Pray for the Following People
(Why people want prayers isn’t important, the prayers are!)

Stewardship Corner

An average U.S. home receives as much as 40 pounds of junk mail a year. You can cut down on 
the clutter and help the environment by registering (for a small fee) with the Data & Marketing 
Association to reduce the amount of junk mail you receive. Go to https://dmachoice.thedma.org/
register.php.

A Weekly Tip on Caring for Our Common Home

OUR MOST URGENT WEEKLY NEEDS
ALL supplies are much needed and much appreciated! Instead of long lists, we will highlight a 
few needed items each week.
Pantry Needs: Macaroni & Cheese, Canned Chili/Chicken, Canned Vegetables.
Personal Care Needs: Pet Food, Toothpaste, Shampoo/Soap.
Homeless Supplies: Easy Open Protein Foods, Fruit Cups, Bus Passes.

Service to Others
Metro Catholic Outreach

https://dmachoice.thedma.org/register.php
https://dmachoice.thedma.org/register.php
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Everyday Metanoia

Welcome to our celebration of the Baptism of the Lord. Today’s reading is filled with references to prayer. 
The opening verse sets the stage: “The people were filled with expectation, and all were asking in their 
hearts whether John might be the Christ.” Isn’t this how most of us begin our prayer time? Something in 
life happens (or doesn’t happen) and we come to God trying to reconcile (or plead) our human expectations 
with God’s will. We come with questions and hopes. We come with unmet needs and worried minds. The 
one we seek is God.

Oftentimes we fail to remember that prayer is a personal, two way street. It is meant to be a collaborative 
relationship between God and us. I often wonder if a visual of our prayer life looks more like the Paul McCartney song 
lyrics: “Someone’s knocking at the door. Someone’s ringing the bell. Do me a favor. Open the door and let Him...” because 
we’re too busy to do it ourselves and/or we really don’t want to be bothered anyway. This Fall at Discussion and Drinks, we 
explored the relationship we have with the Eucharist and challenged ourselves to grow and solidify our faith life. Today’s 
Gospel reading identifies one of the key bridges that we use to grow our relationship with God, Jesus and the Holy Spirit as 
we Love God-Serve Others-Form Disciples. That bridge is prayer. Just as there are different kinds and lengths of bridges; 
the same is true of prayer. Just as there is a defined beginning point and ending point of a bridge; so, too, for most prayers.

Beginning in April, Discussion and Drinks will invite you to embark on a journey together as we explore “When You Pray: 
A Clear Path to a Deeper Relationship with God.” We are told and taught that prayer is important, but many still find it 
challenging. When to pray, where to pray, what to pray, who should do the talking and the listening...the list of uncertainties 
is long and often prevents us from even taking that first step. The comforting thing is that when we read about the saints, 
many of them also experienced a challenging prayer life. Many felt discouraged by this weakness and struggled to overcome 
it. But struggle they did and in the process learned to rely more on God’s grace and less on their own will.

Dr. Edward Sri will sit in the toll booth; directing us on and off various off ramps to explore the idea, the thoughts, and 
the styles of prayer with Fr. Jacques Phillippe, Fr. Josh Johnson, Fr. Gregory Pine, Sister Josephine Garrett, Fr. Donald 
Haggerty and Sister Maris Stella. Through small and large steps, we will learn to encounter God, to welcome Him, to have 
an open and honest conversation (which means that sometimes we listen and not talk!), to trust God and to be transformed 
through everyday metanoia.

South African author Laurens van der Post, said when talking about the Little Hunger and the Great Hunger of life: “There 
is ultimately only one thing that makes human beings deeply and profoundly bitter, and that is to have thrust upon them a 
life without meaning. There is nothing wrong with searching for happiness. But of far more comfort to the soul is something 
greater than happiness or unhappiness, and that is meaning. Because meaning transfigures all. Once what you are doing 
has meaning for you, it is irrelevant whether you are happy or unhappy. You are content.” And until we find the bridge 
where God and we can communicate; where we can express our heart’s desire, where we can be still and quiet and listen, 
where we feel safe to connect and act upon God’s Word; we will be forever searching for elusive and momentary happiness 
rather than soul satisfying and everlasting contentment or joy. Matthew Kelly calls these moments of pure connection: 
Holy Moments; that is, “the moments in which we open ourselves to God. We make ourselves available to Him. We set 
aside personal preference and self-interest and for one moment we do what we prayerfully believe God is calling us to do.” 

“These Holy Moments, these tiny collaborations with God” made known to us through prayer, “unleash pure unmitigated 
joy” that is life transforming personally and for those around us.

In the promo for his opening video, Dr. Sri reminds us that we make choices everyday. God gave us the gift of free will and 
with it comes the necessary task of making decisions. If we only relied upon our own knowledge to make decisions, we 
would choose what is best for us and makes us happy. Through the wisdom of the saints and the contributors to this video 
series, we learn how to move the focus of our decisions off of ourselves and onto willing the good of the other. Prayer is a 
collaboration. We are not just passive participants. Prayer, then is “grace-filled and best for others-directed action.”
For all those who wish to make a lasting change in their life, to leave fleeting happiness behind in favor of the quenching 
satisfaction of contentment and joy, please begin a conversation with God. He is calling. Are we willing to personally 
answer the door and invite Him in? 

See you at Mass and be on the look out for more information for this Discussion and Drinks program!

Tracy Huk, Business Manager, businessmgr@allsaintscr.com

mailto:%20businessmgr%40allsaintscr.com?subject=
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The Parish Office is changing and upgrading several of the 
programs we use in order to ensure that our parishioners receive 
all communication items that are sent or pushed out. None of 
these changes will make much of a difference though if we do 
not have a solid starting point - our database of names, emails, 
addresses and phone numbers. To address this we are asking that 
all households complete an update form, either directly on People 

Planning Center or by completing this Google Form. Additionally parish staff 
members will have a station in the Narthex after Masses on Saturday and 
Sunday during January with paper forms that you may complete. Thank you 
for helping our efforts to better serve our parishioners. If you have any questions or concerns, please email 
Tracy Huk at businessmgr@allsaintscr.com or call at 319-363-6130 ext.111. 

Parishioner Database Update

“He will baptize you with the Holy Spirit and fire” (Luke 3:16). What does your baptismal 
identity mean to you? How do you live out your baptismal vows as a way of also living out your 
marriage vows with the guidance of the Holy Spirit?

For the Married Couples

Catholic Daughters of the Americas Court Cedar Rapids #1768 Will not meet in January.

Catholic Daughters of America

Come join All Saints’ Church members for the Young at Heart Luncheon on Wednesday, January 
15 at noon in the Social Hall. The speaker this month is Mary Beth Helgens, a parishioner from 
All Saints. She will present and facilitate discussion about what it means to follow our Lord’s 
commandment to “Love the Lord your God with all your heart, soul, mind and strength… and 
to love others as you love yourself”. This year, instead of making New Years Resolutions, time 
will be provided for reflection so you can set an intention to help you follow through with what’s 

important to you. A brief explanation about HappyGram will also be included. It is a passion project of Mary 
Beth’s family that sends letters and pictures to adults living in Senior Communities. Remember with winter 
weather, if school is cancelled, the YAH luncheon will also be cancelled. There is no cost for lunch.

Young at Heart

JANUARY

15

https://allsaintscr.churchcenter.com/people/forms/399615
https://allsaintscr.churchcenter.com/people/forms/399615
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1yCZ8P168jqhOGpQW2p7tJXkj-C7O-Eef37RVlEEUOWQ/edit
mailto:businessmgr%40allsaintscr.com?subject=
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We are grateful and thankful that many joined us at our 
Christmas Masses this year! The All Saints Finance Council 
would like to report that as of 1/6/2025 we have received 
$64,733.85 towards the $115,000.00 goal for Christmas. We 
know that many traveled over the holidays, and we rejoice 
to have you back safe and sound with us at the daily and 
weekend Masses. Please continue to send in the gifts for 

Christmas and we will update the total by the end of the month. Thank 
you to all who so generously shared a portion of their financial blessings 
with us at Christmas!

•	 Generous end-of-the-year giving in December closed the budget giving gap from this same  
	 time last year by $55,780.51. Thank you to those who gave extra, for the first time and who  
	 caught up with their giving intention for 2024.
•	 The donations for the Christmas collection are decreased from this same time as last year  
	 by $50,572.45.
•	 Overall, All Saints only gained about $5,000 of cash flow relief in December.
•	 Expenses were either at or below expectations for December. The two items of significance  
	 for December were for a) snow removal and ice melt; and b) additional bank expenses  
	 due to the receipt of stock gifts.
•	 The parish expenses are up by 46% in the operations and maintenance category due to  
	 significant increases in the utility market. We carefully program heating and cooling and  
	 monitor lighting in order to control those expenses as much as possible.
•	 The Finance Council and the Parish Staff are closely monitoring our cash flow. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Tracy Huk at businessmgr@allsaintscr.
com or 319-363-6130 ext. 111.

Christmas Collection

December Finances

Do you know any college age men and women from All Saints who would be a great role 
model for younger Catholics? The Archdiocese is looking for college-aged disciples of Jesus 
to serve on teams with other men and women like them during the summer of 2025. Totus 
Tuus missionaries serve parishes across the Archdiocese throughout the summer leading 
songs, teaching, performing skits and sharing witness talks with the children and youth of 
the Archdiocese. This is a paid position with training and most expenses provided during the 
summer. Please encourage anyone who would be excellent at this to apply.

General information about Totus Tuus can be found at www.dbqarch.org/Totus-Tuus. Application 
information can be found at https://dbqarch.org/2025-totus-tuus-missionary-application-information. 
Please contact Joanne Pohland (j.pohland@dbqarch.org) with any questions. 

Totus Tuus Missionaries Needed

mailto:businessmgr%40allsaintscr.com?subject=
mailto:businessmgr%40allsaintscr.com?subject=
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The Christian Experience Weekend, or CEW, is a renewal weekend for adults, designed to 
enable them to more deeply “experience” themselves and their relationship to God and the 
Christian community.

In Cedar Rapids there is a separate weekend each year for women and men. Both retreats are 
held at La Salle Middle School. This year the women’s weekend will be February 7 - 9. The 
men’s weekend will be February 21 - 23. The weekend begins on Friday evening and ends at 

4:00 p.m. on Sunday.

The weekend is specifically designed to focus on our self-worth and relationship with Christ but also how 
to carry that into our Christian mission. Save your spot soon for this retreat! You can register at crcew.org 
or contact the parish office for more information.

Why not make a commitment to do something to improve your marriage - like making a 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend? The upcoming weekend dates are April 25-27 
in Epworth, IA & September 12-14 in Dubuque, IA. For more info call Denise and Greg at  
(563) 608-3305 or register at wwme.org

Save the Date(s) for a CEW

Married Couples Looking for a New Year’s Resolution?

The Iowa Catholic Conference is the official public policy voice of the bishops of Iowa, advocating 
on their behalf at the state capital. At 7 pm on January 30th, the ICC will host a webinar to 
discuss issues of interest in the upcoming legislative session. All are welcome to participate by 
registering here: ICC- Advocating for Justice in 2025 webinar

Iowa Catholic Conference 2025 Priorities Webinar

JANUARY

30

In January, join Catholics nationwide in prayer for the protection of human life! You can 
download the “9 Days for Life” novena or get the daily prayers and reflections by email or text 
message at https://www.usccb.org/january-22.

“9 Days for Life” Novena: Jan. 16 - 24

http://crcew.org
https://wwme.org/
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://email-mg.flocknote.com/c/eJw8zbFOwzAQgOGnsTei8_nsSwcPLBETEjAwojjnNhZtTG2HCp4edWH7h1_6JLCxyKRTMGzdaIk86TVYEuEYyRjHM7P3sxPw0XIUl6IDnQMCOjCAxhtCOzg-WgIchZjcCEkRHM9l-dxKT8NSLvoc1t6_mrKPCieF094AbykOv6Vchr0pnG4p5m2uCqeaTrn1dM_3548qzT899J9XSYe3YxzHzOv-otD-n3XuuWz6bmUJeKADkAVdg8QroG9pUQQSr3Nd1qHUk_4O-BcAAP__p2BLHw&source=gmail-imap&ust=1736439268000000&usg=AOvVaw1KY51nLHupZ4QGBsxmVcay
https://www.usccb.org/january-22
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Thank you to all who completed the Disciple Maker Index (DMI) survey conducted by Catholic 
Leadership Institute. Our parish, along with all others in the archdiocese, participated in this 
next step process that will lead to new mission and vision statements for the Archdiocese of 
Dubuque, and a new focus on pastoral priorities.

Based on our October count average of 475 weekend Mass 
participants, our parish has 55% completion rating. It is exciting and 

we are grateful that so many have taken the time to provide fruitful discussion 
topics and metrics for the Archdiocese. If you have any questions, please contact 
Tracy Huk at 319-363-6130 ext 111 or businessmgr@allsaintscr.com.

The Disciple Make Index Survey

The new budget envelopes afford the opportunity to make a lasting impact on the future life 
of All Saints Parish through either a one-time or an on-going gift to the All Saints Foundation. 
Allocating $50 per month for 10 years yields a gift of $6,000. This can be adjusted to meet 
your financial goals and annual needs. As these donations grow the corpus of the All Saints 
Education and Sustainability Endowment Fund, we benefit each year with the opportunity 
to receive 4% of the growth and interest to use in our efforts to Love God-Serve Others-Form 
Disciples. If you would like to discuss how to incorporate a dedicated monthly donation to the 

All Saints Foundation in addition to your financial generosity in helping to run our current operations, 
please email Tracy Huk at businessmgr@allsaintscr.com or call 319-363-6130 ext. 111.

The new year hasn’t begun without its challenges. As we direct our prayers toward New 
Orleans and now Los Angeles, let’s not forget that events such as those experienced by the 
aforementioned communities make the need for blood donations that much more important. 
Our next All Saints blood drive is scheduled for Saturday, February 22 from 9 a.m. until Noon. 
To book an appointment, see the flyer at the end of this bulletin.

All Saints Foundation

Blood Drive Time!

mailto:businessmgr%40allsaintscr.com?subject=
mailto:businessmgr%40allsaintscr.com?subject=
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Mass Intentions
Tues.	 January 7	 8:00 am
>	 Fr. John Anthony Moser

Wed.	 January 8	 8:00 am
>	 John Creen

Thurs.	January 9	 8:30 am
>	 Bernard Sutton

Fri.	 January 10	 8:00 am
>	 Keith & Neva Griem

Sat.	 January 11	 4:00 pm
	 For the People

Sun.	 January 12	 9:00 am
>	 Father Recker

Scripture Readings
Week of January 12, 2025

Sunday:
Is 42:1-4, 6-7/Acts 10:34-38/Lk 3:15-16, 
21-22

Monday: 
Heb 1:1-6/Mk 1:14-20 (305)

Tuesday: 
Heb 2:5-12/Mk 1:21-28 (306)

Wednesday: 
Heb 2:14-18/Mk 1:29-39 (307)

Thursday: 
Heb 3:7-14/Mk 1:40-45 (308)

Friday: 
Heb 4:1-5, 11/Mk 2:1-12 (309)

Saturday: 
Heb 4:12-16/Mk 2:13-17 (310)

Sunday: 
Is 62:1-5/1 Cor 12:4-11/Jn 2:1-11 (66)

Do you enjoy getting people together for fellowship and 
having fun as well? Parish Life Committee is looking for 
additional members to appreciate each event. If you are 
interested, please contact Ellen Mouw at 712-253-5540 
or eamouw@aol.com. 

Don’t have time for committees or meetings, but still 
want to help? Join the “Un-Committee” where you are 
contacted only for special events at All Saints Church. If 
interested, please contact Ellen Mouw at 712-253-5540 
or eamouw@aol.com.

Parish Life

Un-Committee

All Saints helps prepare and serve dinner at Green Square 
Meals soup kitchen, 2-3 times a month. Sign up to help 
at the link below or contact Melissa Peckosh (847-975-
1785 or missypeckosh@yahoo.com).

ALL SAINTS NIGHTS: 2nd & 5th Tuesday, 3rd Monday 
All volunteers in sixth grade and up are welcome. Sign up at: 
https://signup.com/go/vJYiFPm

 

 

All Saints Nights at Green Square Meals

Parish Office Hours

• Monday - Thursday - 8:00 am - 4:00 pm
• Friday - 8:00 am - 2:00 pm
• Saturday and Sunday - closed

The parish staff knows that your time is valuable. Please 
call or email the staff member you wish to speak with to 
ensure that they are available.
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Ministry Schedule
January 11, 4:00 PM Tuesday

Sacristan
Joan Fishburn

Extraordinary Ministers
Joseph Cataldo
Mary Jo Goerdt
Terry Goerdt
Aaron Kelly
Suzanne Lammers
Sara Lang
Daniel Prentice

Altar Servers
Kennedy Blue
Bo Dittmar
Zachary Prentice

Lectors
Gavin Miller
Joan Murrin

Hospitality Ministers
Elie AbouRaad
Sue Bright
Jen Colby
Chris Colby
Barb Lindstrom
Marcia Myers

January 12, 6:00 PM Tuesday

Sacristan
Cate Biro

Extraordinary Ministers
Ann Hunter
Larry Hunter
Bill Knapp
Dianne Knapp
Dennis Mullarkey
Loesje Shema
David Shema

Altar Servers
Julien Jiacinto
Annemarie Jiacinto
Wyatt Ross

Lectors
Lynn Holverson
Todd Holverson

Hospitality Ministers
Kim Ainsworth
Jason Ainsworth
Jeanne Amosson
Nicole Johnson
Pete Rethwisch
Bea Rethwisch

Bruins Beat
A Note from Principal Starr

www.allsaints-crschool.org
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December 29, 2024 • The Holy Family • Luke 2:41-52

The Holy Family
Jesus lived a rather ordinary life with his family. We have only 
one story from his childhood: Luke’s account of Jesus being left 
behind in Jerusalem. I love this story because it makes the Holy 
Family seem so human, and it reminds us that even the holiest of 

families have problems.

Mary and Joseph are coming back from Jerusalem in a large caravan of relatives.
After traveling for a full day they realize Jesus is missing. Imagine the scene. They 
are scared to death. Maybe they even argue a bit about what to do. Perhaps Joseph 
allows his fear to sound like anger as he questions Mary about when she has last 
seen Jesus. They turn around and retrace their steps to and through Jerusalem.

For three days they search for Jesus, concerned that he is afraid, alone and lost. 
Instead, they find Jesus in the temple, sitting comfortably with the teachers. 
Their relief turns to the very human emotion of frustration, as Mary asks her 
son,“Why have you done this to us?” Jesus answers like any other twelve-year-
old: “I thought you’d know....”

Like all families, the Holy Family probably had times when their communication 
was less than perfect. Like all strong families, they probably said their “sorrys” 
and learned from their mistakes. I jokingly like to say that we don’t hear about 
Jesus for the next eighteen years because he was grounded, but I’m just projecting 
a mother’s frustration. More seriously, we know this was an important event for 
Mary, because she kept it forever in her heart.

All families have problems. Handling problems in a positive way, and not 
letting them dissolve family unity, is a trait of strong families. And so is good 
communication. Ask family members to talk about positive ways of solving 
problems.

Family Ministry

Bringing Home the Gospel: Parent Reflections on the Sunday Gospels • Copyright © 2025 
Judith Dunlap. Published by the Pastoral Center, PastoralCenter.com. All rights reserved. Scripture 
passages have been taken from the New Revised Standard Version Bible, copyright ©1989 by the 
Division of Christian Education of the National Council of the Churches of Christ in the U.S.A., and 
used by permission. All rights reserved.

FAMILY RESPONSE

All parents hold things in their hearts regarding their children. What are 
the really special things about your child or children that you do not want 
to forget?

PERSONAL RESPONSE

Ministry Schedule
January 18, 4:00 PM Tuesday

Sacristan
Peg Schmitz

Extraordinary Ministers
Jean Bell
Aaron Kelly
Suzanne Lammers
Sara Lang
Ellen Mouw
Mike Powell
Marvin Stallman

Altar Servers
Dylan Lang
Alexandra Lang
Caleb Lang

Lectors
Theresa Harker
Riley Hoover

Hospitality Ministers
Sue Bright
Jen Colby
Chris Colby
Barb Lindstrom
Brian Talyat
Lauri Talyat

January 19, 6:00 PM Tuesday

Sacristan
Sherry Casey

Extraordinary Ministers
Tom Amosson
Chris Conway
Brian Conway
Mary Jo Goerdt
Terry Goerdt
Stephanie Guzman
Wade Johnson

Altar Servers
Kendra Beeler
Addison Johnson
Henry Johnson

Lectors
Robin Brown
JoAnn Hand

Hospitality Ministers
Jeanne Amosson
Chase Philpott
Pete Rethwisch
Bea Rethwisch
Maureen Wolf
Dave Wolf
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Family 
Guide

Copyright © 2025 Pflaum Publishing Group, a division of Bayard, Inc.

January 12, 2025
Baptism of the Lord

This Week’s Gospel: Luke 3:15–16,  
21–22
The story of Jesus’ baptism in Sunday’s Gospel 
shows the mystery of the Blessed Trinity. 
After John baptizes Jesus in the Jordan, God 
announces to the crowd that Jesus is his beloved 
Son, and the Holy Spirit in the form of a dove 
settled on him. Baptism gives us new life as 
adopted children of God and gives all the gift of 
that Holy Spirit. Living the Gospel helps those 
who follow Jesus be a witness to the world that 
the Good News is for everyone.

Exploring the Gospel Message
 Seeds  (Preschool): Your child learned that the 
Sacrament of Baptism makes people members of 
God’s family—the Church. Take time to show 
your child pictures of his or her Baptism. Share 
the names of the godparents. This is also a good 
opportunity for you to make sure that your child 
knows how to make the Sign of the Cross.

 Promise  (Grades K–1): In class, the children 
shared the story of Jesus’ baptism. Talk to your 
child about the memories you have of his or 
her Baptism. Talk about the white garments, 
the candle, the godparents, the priest or deacon 
who performed the ceremony, and the pouring 
of the water. Help your child with all the 
information needed to complete the back of the 
Baptism “strip.”

 Good News  (Grades 2–3): This week your 
child learned that Jesus’ baptism by Saint John was 
the beginning of his work teaching about God’s 
love. Your child also became familiar with the 
rite of the Sacrament of Baptism. The class also 
learned that people are baptized in the name of the 
Holy Trinity—Father, Son, and Holy Spirit.  
 
 

Whenever you make the Sign of the Cross, you 
are reminded that you are members of God’s 
family, the Church. As a family, try to begin all 
your activities with the Sign of the Cross.

 Venture  (Grades 4–6): This week your 
young person learned that Baptism makes them 
members of the Church. Baptism is also a call for 
everyone to act justly. Your youngster learned the 
principles of Catholic social teaching. Ask them 
to share those with the family. Discuss how the 
Holy Spirit speaks with us and directs our lives. 
During any discussions, consider using a Talking 
Stick like the one from the lesson.

 Visions  (Grades 7–8): The Feast of the 
Baptism of the Lord has been an opportunity 
for your teenager to learn more about two of the 
Sacraments of Christian Initiation—Baptism 
and Confirmation. Baptism is also a call to make 
a difference in all the communities to which 
we belong. Take some time to share together 
how important it is for your family to be active 
members of the Christian community, to 
worship together, and to be signs to others of the 
presence of the Holy Spirit in the world.

 Awaken (Teens/Adults): Discover a new 
level of spiritual growth for parents 
with Awaken, the new adult level of 
the Pflaum Gospel Weeklies, developed 

to deepen your faith journey alongside your 
children. Scan the QR code to learn more.

Pray Together
Before the evening meal or at some other time 
when you are all together, renew your baptismal 
promises to believe what the Church teaches 
and to follow in the footsteps of Christ. Pray 
together the Apostles’ Creed.

The Gospel at Home

Scan here for 
parent resources 
or visit gospelweeklies.com/family

➥

http://gospelweeklies.com/family
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Pastor 	 Rev. John R. Flaherty	 fatherjack@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 116
Deacon 	 Mike Klappholz	 deaconmike@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 107
Deacon	 Ed Martin	 deaconed@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 105
Business Manager 	 Tracy A. Huk	 businessmgr@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 111
Bookkeeper 	 Jeremy Lutz	 bookkeeper@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 108
Medical Emergencies & Funerals	 Rev. John R. Flaherty	 fatherjack@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 116
Dir. of Music Ministries	 Matthew Burrier	 music@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 106
Dir. of Adult Formation	 Bob Lillibridge	 adultformation@allsaintscr.com	Ext. 109
Dir. of Children’s Formation	 Stacy Cataldo	 catechesis@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 114
Office Manager	 Dan Alpers	 officemgr@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 100 
IT Director	 Ethan Weiland	 it@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 104
Scrip Coordinator	 Lori Jiacinto	 scrip@allsaintscr.com	 (319) 535-3570

School Principal 	 Kelly Starr	 kelly.starr@crxcs.org	 Ext. 234
School Office Manager 	 Elaine Collins 	 elaine.collins@crxcs.org	 Ext. 233
Early Childhood Director 	 Kelly Starr	 kelly.starr@crxcs.org	 Ext. 234
Regis Middle School Principal	 Zach Zeckser	 zach.zeckser@crxcs.org	 (319) 363-1968
Xavier High School Principal	 Lynn Holverson	 lynn.holverson@crxcs.org	 (319) 294-6635

Parish Office (319) 363-6130
Mon.-Thurs., 8:00 am - 4:00 pm

Fri., 8:00 am - 2:00 pm

Parish School (319) 363-4110



All Saints Catholic Church  720 29th Street SE  Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52403  (319) 363-6130

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturdays at 3 p.m.
Sacrament of Baptism: Baptism preparation class is required for parents. Contact Deacon Ed Martin 
(DeaconEd@allsaintscr.com or 319-364-7524) to schedule a class and date for the baptism (some date 
restrictions may apply).
Sacrament of Matrimony: Couples are to make arrangements at least six months before the intended 
date of the wedding in order to fulfill the necessary requirements. Please contact Deacon Mike Klappholz 
(DeaconMike@allsaintscr.com) to begin the process.
Order of Christian Initiation for Adults (OCIA): Classes are scheduled for Monday 
evenings beginning in the Fall. Contact Bob Lillibridge, Director of Formation, for more information  
(adultformation@allsaintscr.com).
Confirmation: Classes will be led by Father Jack Flaherty after the 9:00 a.m. Mass on Sundays in the 
Social Hall. Start date TBD (fatherjack@allsaintscr.com).
First Reconciliation & Eucharist: Second graders combine home study and retreats to 
prepare for these sacraments. Contact Stacy Cataldo, Director of Catechesis, for more information  
(catechesis@allsaintscr.com).
Anointing of the Sick: Please contact the office at 319-363-6130, ext. 100 to schedule anointings.

Newcomer Registration: Call the Parish Office at 363-6130, ext. 100, or register on line at  
http://www.allsaintscr.com.
Bulletin Deadline: Items must be submitted electronically to the parish office by Noon on the preceding 
Monday to: bulletin@allsaintscr.com.

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament: Thursdays, 8:30 AM to 9:30 AM in the Church. 
All Saints Prayer Group: Tuesdays at 3:00 PM in the church lower level.
Prayer Tree: Available to anyone who would like us to pray for their intentions. Please call Darlene 
Fandel at 319-560-4844.
Women’s Prayer Group: Tuesday mornings after 8:00 AM Mass.
M.O.M.S Rosary: 7:30 PM 1st Monday of the month, Queen of All Saints Chapel.
Prolife Rosary: Fridays after 8:00 am Mass.
Parish Website: You may both submit and view prayer intentions any time at:
https://allsaintscr.churchcenter.com/people/forms/413117.

Sacrament Information

Miscellaneous Information

Opportunities for Prayer


